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MINUTE OF MEETING OF BRYDEKIRK PRIMARY PARENT COUNCIL 

HELD ON 13th NOVEMBER 2012 AT 6.30 PM  
Present:

Mr McBain, Chairperson & Parent Member



Mr C Archibald, Teaching Representative




Mrs J Hunter, Parent Member
Mr P Rawcliffe, Parent Member

Mr A Simpson, Parent Member




Mrs P Robson, Clerk
Mrs N Turnbull, Head Teacher
Mr McBain thanked everyone for attending the meeting.

1
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mrs Barnes and Miss Harrison.

2
MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING


The minute of the meeting held on 18th September was approved as a true record.  Proposed by Mr Simpson and seconded by Mr Archibald. 

3       MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

A snagging list of building repairs would be made up around spring time.

Mr Simpson has reported the dog fouling problem in the playing field to the Community Council and he will follow this up and speak to Cllr Carruthers.

4 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT & CORRESPONDENCE
Mr McBain and Mrs Turnbull attended a meeting at Lockerbie Academy recently. This meeting was arranged to discuss parental involvement in Parent Councils.  Mr McBain reported that many schools experience the same problem of struggling to recruit new parents to join the Parent Council.  Holding school open afternoons was suggested and Mrs Turnbull has organised an open afternoon for 19th December.
Also discussed was the new legislation relating to school handbooks.  The school handbook is currently being updated and this must now follow new guidelines.  This could result in a lengthy document and the suggestion was made to possibly create a smaller version for parents’ quick reference.

5 HEAD TEACHER’S REPORT
	•
	Football Tournament on 19th September – very successful, another really good evening and the weather was good too.  Thank you to Mr Simpson, Mrs Robson for organising this event, Mr Archibald for coaching the team and the PFA for providing refreshments.


	•
	Heartstart Programme was very good with Mr Sweeney.  Very beneficial for pupils and staff, hope to have a return visit next session.


	•
	Visit to Lockerbie Academy with Mr McBain.  Main message seems most of other Parent Councils are in the same position, ie same people coming forward and no answers to how to involve all parents.  Open afternoons perhaps a good idea and we have one planned for 19th December at 2.00 pm.


	•
	Operation Safety again, all P7 pupils felt this was very worthwhile and thanks to Miss Johnstone for taking the pupils.


	•
	Accelerated reading evening was well attended on Thursday 11th October.  All felt this would benefit pupils with their learning and thank you to Mr Archibald for organising the evening.  Pupils have already started on the initial first steps of the programme.


	•
	Our student, Miss Burn started on 29th October.  She is working with Mr Archibald in P4-P7 class and enjoying her experience.



	•
	Helen O’Grady drama workshop was very worthwhile and most of the pupils enjoyed the experience.  Michelle, the teacher, plans to come back and work with pupils again.


	•
	All schools in the region have been asked to assess P3 and P5 pupils during the first 3 weeks of November using CAB standardised assessments for primary and secondary.


	•
	Tennis Coaching for P4-P7 pupils – for 5 weeks with coach Colin Dunbar.

Lacrosse Club with Mrs Foster – now being held at Lockerbie Primary until 27th November.  Art Club has started and is on a Thursday afternoon.


	•
	Halloween Disco – pupils had a great time.  Thank you to Mr Archibald and PFA Committee for organising this. 



	•
	Dates for your Diary – list of events, Mrs Robson has already given this extensive list out to parents.


	•
	Book fair starts on 22nd November, 3.30 to 5.30, same time for Friday 23rd and Monday 26th, also Saturday 24th from 10.30 to 1.30pm.

 

	•
	Village Hall Fair – Sunday 2nd December usually between 2.00 and 4.00 pm.  P6 and P7 pupils hope to have a table.


	•
	Rag bags will be collected on 6th December, not sure of time yet.

Dumfries Trip – 17th December

Carol Singing at Hetland – 18th December

Open Afternoon – 19th December

Carol Singing around village – 20th December and it was suggested hot drinks and mince pies when pupils return to school.

Lastly Christmas Eve service at 6.00 pm in the church.


6
PFA REPORT

Scholastic Book Fair has been organised for 22-26 November.  Rag bags will be collected on 6 December.  The Halloween Disco raised £90 approximately.
7
ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS

School Meals – there have been various problems recently regarding the provision of school meals.  A new catering assistant has been appointed by DG First.  Parents who have made complaints have been asked by the school to telephone DG First to report the problem.  A suggestion was made to ask parents for their opinions on the new menus which have been recently introduced.  Mrs Turnbull reported that the dining room is very crowded at lunch time and she has asked for advice on this problem from the Health & Safety representative at Education Offices.  It was also reported that some pupils eat their lunch hurriedly or do not finish their lunch.  This would be monitored and it was suggested that children should have to sit for a certain length of time before being allowed out into the playground.
Election of members to Parent Council – this will be discussed and members elected or re-elected at the next AGM in September 2013.

Traffic in School Street - There is a problem with parents driving up and down School Street at school drop off times and also at pick up times.  This is potentially very dangerous and members discussed various options.  It was agreed that the school would send out a letter to parents reminding them that they should park on the main street and pupils should walk along School Street.

Noise in playground – some pupils are being dropped off at school at 8.00 am and others between 8.00 and 8.30 am.  A complaint was made about the noise they were making in the playground.  Members discussed drop off times for pupils and possible health and safety issues.  It was agreed to find out about insurance liability and check the times the policy covered for pupils in the playground.
8
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th March 2013 at 6.30 pm in the school.    
The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.

